Dear Student,

Progression Exams Results and Progression Day

We hope that preparations for your Progression Exams are going well. These exams (week commencing 16 June) are designed to support your learning, to help you identify strengths and weaknesses, to receive feedback, to plan your next steps, and to check that you are ready for the next stage of your learning in Year 13.

We are looking forward to meeting with all Year 12 students at the *Results and Progression Day*, which takes place on <u>Friday 4 July</u>. This is your last timetabled day of the summer term.

ALL students must attend the Results and Progression Day in order to progress into Year 13.

The day will involve:

A Year 12 assembly celebrating successes of the year, recognising individual students and awarding prizes
The collection of your personal summary sheet, which will include your Progression Exam results / current
BTEC/Applied G performance, your attendance, the stage of any formal behaviour and conduct actions
that have been taken, and details of your current course enrolments

An individual interview with a member of staff, or a member of the Senior Leadership Team

The completion of administration required to progress into Year 13

A workshop intended to support your applications for university, apprenticeships or employment

Your individual interview will explore how you have performed in your Progression Exams and will review your continued study at New College Doncaster and the courses you will study in September. We will take into consideration issues such as attendance, behaviour and commitment.

Arrival and Departure Times

All students should arrive in college by **8.45am** and report to the Sports Hall where you will collect your individual summary sheet and your timetable for the day.

The timetabled activities for the day will finish at approximately 1.00pm. All college buses will depart at the earlier time of **1.30pm**.

Your teachers will share with you details of your Summer Independent Learning (SIL) activities in the coming weeks.

We wish you the best of luck with your Progression Exams.

Yours Sincerely

Helen Jackson

Associate Principal













